
 
 

Week 7 Term 4, 2010 
 
Principal’s Report 
 
Hello Everyone 
 
All our students and staff are 
busily preparing for the end of 
year events. The first whole 
school rehearsal for the 
musical was held last Monday 
and the classes are now 
refining their performances. 
Please make sure you are 
aware of the costume 
requirements for your child. 
Notes have gone home from 
all teachers and we just want 
to make sure the information 
got to you! If in doubt, please 
check with your child’s 
teacher. 
 
Today an advertisement was 
placed on the DET website to 
fill the position of Assistant 
Principal at Morisset PS. This 
will allow us to ensure that the 
vacancy left because of Mr 
Hodge’s retirement can be 
filled prior to the beginning of 
next year. Remember that we 
are holding a community 
farewell for Mr Hodge on 
Tuesday 14th December at 
5:00pm here at the school. 
There will be an article in this  
week’s Lakes Mail with all the 
details. 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Today we were visited by Ms 
Amanda Bartlett. Amanda will 
be commencing work as a 
teacher here in 2011 and 
came along to have a look 
and to meet everyone today. 
We are looking forward to 
welcoming Amanda to our 
team of fabulous teachers. 
We are looking at our student 
numbers for next year and 
tentatively assigning classes, 
but we will be unable to 
confirm these options until we 
see how many students will 
arrive in the New Year and 
we have filled the Assistant 
Principal position. As usual, it 
will be unlikely that students 
will be allocated their class 
and teacher until the end of 
the first week of term one.  
 
Throughout the year our 
students have been very 
consistent with our sun safe 
policy. It is worth a reminder 
as the weather heats up to 
ensure that students have 
their broad brimmed school 
hat if they want to play on the 
school oval or other 
uncovered areas. Fortunately 
we now have the COLAs and 
students have somewhere to 
play out of the sun this 
summer. The Year 6 students  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
use the small quad COLA and 
all other students have 
access to the large COLA.  
 
The P&C will soon be sending 
home books of tickets for our 
GIANT Christmas Hamper 
fundraiser. There are lots and 
lots of prizes so the odds of 
winning one are very good. 
Please encourage your 
children to sell tickets to 
friends, family and neighbours 
they know. Obviously we 
discourage students “cold 
canvassing” to raise funds for 
our school! 
 
Last Thursday our two school 
choirs performed for the 
opening of Woolworths, under 
quite difficult conditions. I 
offer my personal thanks to 
those parents who were up so 
early to have their children 
ready for their performance. 
We were told to be there well 
before we were actually 
required and the students 
showed amazing resilience 
and were extremely patient. I 
was very very proud of their 
behaviour, and of their 
singing skills. Ms Webeck did 
an amazing job preparing 
both choirs and conducting 
them on the day.  
 
Ann-Maree Kelly 
Principal 

 



        
 

 
 
 

Dates to Remember 
 
  2.12.10 Year 6 Orientation at 

Morisset High School 
  3.12.10 Musical Dress Rehearsal 
  6.12.10 Musical Matinee Session 
  8.12.10 Musical Evening Session 
  9.12.10 Musical Evening Session 
13.12.10 Presentation day 
13.12.10 Year 6 Farewell 
14.12.10 Mr Hodge Farewell 5:00pm 
15.12.10 Last Day for Students 
16.12.10 Staff Development Day 

17.12.10 Staff Development Day 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

Tuesday 30 November 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Sale will be 
 

.Plain 
Hodge Dogs 

.Deluxe  
Hodge Dogs 

.Popsicles .Cream Buns 
.Finger Buns .Cupcakes 
.Apple Pies .Fairy Bread 

.Lollies .Sunny Boys 
 

KK Student of the Week: 
   Tashawn Griffiths 
 Merit Award: 
   Isabella Hartge 
   Kaide Meyn 
 
K/1B Student of the Week: 
   Siena Turner 
 Merit Award: 
   Bailey Ridley 
   Holly Johns 
 
1G Student of the Week: 
   Beau Sales 
 Merit Awards: 
   Thomas Baillie 
   Lane McGrath 
 
2J Student of the Week: 
   Courtney Craft 
 Merit Awards: 
   Bailey Calway 
   Alarah Castles 
 
2/3W Student of the Week: 
   Britney Ingram 
 Merit Awards: 
   Tyrah Hewitt 
   Aden Dean 
 
3/4L Student of the Week: 
   Isabelle Aylward 
 Merit Awards: 
   Byron Meyn 
   Jayde McLean 
 
4/5K Student of the Week: 
   Samuel Bridge 
 Merit Awards: 
   Rochelle Ireland 
   Oscar Buchanan 
 
4-6N  Student of the Week: 
   Freya Howard 
 Merit Awards: 
   Rebecca Kelly 
   Lloyd Gibson 
  
6G Student of the Week: 
   Isaac Goodhew 
 Merit Awards: 
   Claudia Aylward 
   Isabelle Nichols 

Confidence:  Beau Sales 
Resilience:   Brohden McIlveen 
Persistence: Nathan Morgan 
Organisation:    Senior & Junior 

Choirs 
Getting Along: Rebecca Clark 

 
 

 
Gold Awards 

Benjamin Coleman 
 

Double Silver Awards 
Jorjah Sharp 

 
Double Gold Awards 

Cerys Hardy, Noah Cuskelly 
 

Royal Amethyst Award 
Jack Nicholls-Hughes 

 
Double Royal Amethyst Award 

Tahnee Coulter 
 
 

Week 6 Term 4 

 

HODGE 
DAY 

 

  

Wednesday 15th December 
Starting at 6:00pm at the 

Dora Creek Workers  
Club Oval 

 

Entry is free 
 Entertainment by: 

Local dance groups 
Singers and Musicians from 

 Morisset Public, Bonnells Bay Public  
and Dora Creek Public Schools  
Santa will be there too 

 

All proceeds go to the  
South Lakes Athletics Club  



        
 

 


